

Town of Surfside Tourist Board MINUTES May 6, 2024 5:30 PM

Town Commission Chambers

1. Opening

1.A Call to Order/Roll Call

Deputy Town Clerk Guevara called the meeting to order at 5:33 p.m.

Deputy Town Clerk Guevara called the roll with the following Board Members present:

Present: Board Member Clara Diaz-Leal, Board Member Diana Gonzalez, Board Member Judy Martinez, and Board Member Eliana Salzhauer.

Also Present: Tourism and Communications Director Frank Trigueros, Communications Manager Cindy Reyes, Town Clerk Sandra N. McCready, and Commission Liaison Vice Mayor Tina Paul.

1.B Selection of Chair and Vice Chair

A motion was made by Board Member Diaz-Leal to nominate Board Member Diana Gonzalez as the Chair, seconded by Board Member Martinez. The motion carried with a 4-0 vote.

A motion was made by Chair Gonzalez to nominate Board Member Judy Martinez as the Vice Chair, seconded by Board Member Diaz-Leal. The motion carried with a 4-0 vote.

2. Agenda and Order of Business

No changes were made to the order of business.

3. Town Commission Liaison Report

Commission Liaison Vice Mayor Paul expressed that the Commission is happy to see residents enjoying the events, however, the Commission would like to have better food at the events.

Board Member Salzhauer asked Chair Gonzalez since it is the first meeting, could the

Board Members share their vision for the Board.

Chair Gonzalez agreed with Board Member Salzhauer. She continued to welcome Commission Liaison Vice Mayor Paul, Communications Director Frank Trigueros Tourism, Communications Manager Cindy Reyes, Town Clerk Sandra McCready and Deputy Town Clerk Genesis Guevara.

Board Member Salzhauer introduced herself and gave her concerns regarding the budget coming from the Town's tourism. She expressed how the events were successful until the pandemic. She shared that the Town Currently has too many events. She voiced that the Town should have its own event planner and do events in-house rather than spending money with a vendor.

Vice Chair Martinez continued to introduce herself. She voiced how she agreed with Board Member Salzhauer in how the Town has too many events. She shared how she would like the Town to have cultural and educational events.

Board Member Diaz-Leal introduced herself and expressed her excitement of being on the Board. She stated how she would like the Town to have signature events that showcase the restaurants, hotels, etc. She shared how the Town has too many events that are not well attended.

Chair Gonzalez introduced herself and shared her expectations for Town events. She stated how the Town events have been declining in quality, but the prices are going up. She expressed how the Board can make suggestions for the next agenda.

Town Clerk McCready informed the Board on specific deadlines that will be circulated with the Board for agenda items.

4. Public Comments

Chair Gonzalez opened the floor to public comments.

Jennifer Rotker stated how she would like the events to use less plastic and completely remove the use of styrofoam. She stated how the promo items given in the events should not be single use. She stated how if the Town is going to do new turtle statues, it should be accompanied by an educational component.

Chair Gonzalez asked Ms. Rotker regarding what the Town should do when creating the sea turtle sculptures.

Jennifer Rotker stated how the statues should have information regarding the type of sea turtle, sea turtle nesting season, and how the beaches should remain clean, dark, and flat at night during the nesting season. She shared how the information should be easy to

digest and in English and Spanish.

Board Member Salzhauer stated how the Town events should be ecofriendly. She shared how the Town should not make the beaches dirty and then have events to clean them up and make sure it is set as number one priority. She expressed how the new sculptures of the turtles should have an educational component with information regarding the sea turtles.

Board Member Diaz-Leal stated how the Town should protect the beaches and how there should be informational and quality material along with the statues of the sea turtles.

Vice Chair Martinez stated how the promo items given at the events should be made of reusable material.

Vice Mayor Paul stated she had an item on the May agenda regarding how Surfside used to be a sustainable community and she is looking to bring that back. She spoke regarding how vendors should be environmentally friendly with the products they use. She stated how the Mariott Hotel is interested in Surfy the Turtle coloring book the Town used to have as well as the plush turtles. She expressed how those were gifts the Tourist Board used to give to hotels and the community and it should be brought back.

Chair Gonzalez expressed how the Town should have different promo items that are durable, good quality, and ecofriendly. She shared how the Board will make a suggestion to make Surfside events only for residents and tourists, which she believes will be less hassle for everyone regarding the quality of the food and the Town promo items. She stated how she agreed the turtle sculptures should have educational components.

Tourism and Communications Director Trigueros stated how the Town will make sure the promo items are not single-use plastic and there is meaning behind each item. He proceeded to ask for the board to give suggestions on the promo items.

Chair Gonzalez made a suggestion to give promo items once a month instead of every event.

Tourism and Communications Director Trigueros stated he would try and bring samples to the Board for the promo items. He expressed the Board's assets are being updated for the coloring book and the turtle plushies and an educational pamphlet that is being created.

Board Member Salzhauer stated how she agrees with Chair Gonzalez regarding monthly giveaways, but that they need to be of high quality for residents to use for a long time.

Lorena O'Malley shared how she had come to the meeting to express her support in local

small businesses to participate in the Town events.

Board Member Salzhauer shared how she enjoys the vendors at the events and she would be okay with the idea of having local vendors as well, but expressed how she is not familiarized with who picks the vendors.

Tourism and Communications Director Trigueros shared how the Town's events are open to any vendors that wish to participate.

Chair Gonzalez shared how the Town should give the opportunity to the residents who would like to be vendors at events.

Rodrigo Butori shared how he has cleaned the Town's beaches for a long time. He stated how the Town should pay attention to the hotels and how tourists might be littering. He asked the Board to pay attention to the Starbucks and Flannigan's cups on the beach, as he has found many of them littering the beach. He asked the Board to look into not just the perimeter around the beach but more of a larger perimeter.

Board Member Diaz-Leal shared how she agreed with resident Butori, however, she believes this issue is bigger and should be brought to the Commission since rules would have to be enforced with the hotels.

Chair Gonzalez shared how these types of issues should be directed to the Interim Town Manager.

Commission Liaison Vice Mayor Paul expressed she could bring this issue to the Commission. She shared how she has a discussion item to bring back sustainability and resiliency to the Town, but experienced resistance from businesses during her last term.

Board Member Salzhauer asked if the Town has banned plastic straws.

Tourism and Communications Director Trigueros expressed how plastic straws are banned in the Town for several years and how the Town has not given out any single-use plastic promo items in the events to his knowledge but did have an issue with a vendor giving out Styrofoam items one time last summer.

Board Member Salzhauer suggested to Commission Liaison Vice Mayor Paul how the previous Commission had allowed food service on the beach but did not specify regarding the use of single-use plastic. She asked if the current Commission could make the suggestion of not using single-use plastics when conducting the food service on the beach.

Vice Mayor Paul stated how the previous Commission she served were working with the hotels to use less plastic. She expressed how the Mariott Hotel had shown interest in being environmental. She shared how the Commission will hold a discussion during the next Commission meeting regarding this matter to direct staff.

Vice Chair Martinez expressed if the initiative of the Marriot Hotel can be brought during the events with the hopes of the other hotels wanting to do the same.

Chair Gonzalez expressed how Commission Liaison Vice Mayor Paul will bring this issue to the Commission.

Chair Gonzalez closed the floor to public comments.

5. Approval of Minutes

5.A March 4, 2024 Tourist Board Meeting Minutes

A motion was made by Board Member Salzhauer to approve the March 4, 2024 Tourist Board Meeting Minutes, seconded by Board Member Diaz-Leal. The motion carried with a 4-0 vote.

March 4, 2024 Tourist Board Meeting Minutes

6. Resort Tax Collection and Vacancies Report

6.A Resort Tax Collection and Vacancies Report - Frank Trigueros, Tourism and Communications Director

Tourist and Communications Director Frank Trigueros provided an update on the item.

May Resort Tax and Vacancies Report

7. Discussion Items

7.A Earth Day Plastic Fishing Festival Recap & Additional Plastic Fishing Events
Approved for FY 2024 - Tourism & Communications Director Frank Trigueros

Staff is seeking the Board's direction in confirming the two additional plastic fishing events that were previously approved by the former Board for July and September.

Tourism and Communications Director Trigueros introduced the item.

Rodrigo Butori gave a quick introduction of himself and his company, Plastic Fisherman. He continued to give a presentation on what his company does and the environmental events that they have hosted in the Town. He also gave a list of future environmental event ideas the Town can have. He also suggested for the Board to create and adopt a street end program which can help with the cleaning of the streets and the safety of them.

Vice Chair Martinez stated how she would like to suggest more educational events. She stated how the Plastic Fisherman events are fun and educational. She asked if the Surfside letters can be brought to the Plastic Fisherman events in the Town. She asked if these events can be advertised in the hotels so tourists can participate.

Board Member Salzhauer stated how these events could be the Town's signature event that will make people want to visit the Town's beaches and how the events should be quarterly, however, she asked if the events could be longer due to them being early in the morning. She shared how she believes these events could bring the community together. She proceeded to ask Tourism and Communications Director Trigueros regarding how much money is used for the vendors and the organizers of Town events. She added how the Town does not need the adopt a street end program.

Vice Chair Martinez asked regarding the time of the events and how they should be in different times during the day. She shared how the Town could give gifts with reused plastic.

Board Member Diaz-Leal asked regarding the data points of the events. She stated how quarterly events would be best. She shared how the earth day event should be a signature event.

Board Member Salzhauer asked if these events should partner with the Parks and Recreation Committee due to many teenagers needing community service hours.

Mr. Butori stated how the events would be held on Sundays due to Shabbat.

Board Member Diaz-Leal asked Mr. Butori how these events work outside of Surfside, as she would like to find a strategy to attract tourists to the event.

Mr. Butori shared how there is a science teacher that works in the events and offers educational components. He shared how the location of the event is important in order to involve the Town in different ways.

Tourism and Communications Director Trigueros asked the Board if they agree with holding one event on Saturday, June 8th and the other event on Sunday, September 22nd, with the suggestions of changing the time of the events to the afternoon.

The Board conducted a discussion regarding the times and dates of the events.

Chair Gonzalez stated how she enjoys these educational events, however, the Town does not need too many events of this kind. She agreed with having teenagers be part of the event. She expressed how she would also like to see a breakdown price of the event.

Tourism and Communications Director Trigueros stated how the vendors will provide a breakdown of the expenses. He stated how the Plastic Fisherman events are a great example of an event that does not need food or entertainment and is very successful and how not every event needs to have food components. Board Member Salzhauer asked regarding the specific time of the events. She also suggested for a whole weekend event as a signature event.

Board Member Diaz-Leal spoke regarding the kayak launch and how the Town can have events that recognizes the Town's life around the water.

A conversation was conducted regarding the promo items that could be given during the clean-up events.

Commission Liaison Vice Mayor Paul stated how the turtles made out of recycled plastic was a good idea as a giveaway.

Chair Gonzalez stated how the Town should not do an event every month, but instead do one quarterly.

A motion was made by Vice Chair Martinez to approve both events on Saturday, June 8th, 2024 and on Sunday, September 22nd, 2024 from 4 p.m. to 7 p.m., seconded my Board Member Diaz-Leal. The motion carried with a 4-0 vote.

Attachment A - Plastic Fishing Intro and Approved Events.pdf

7.B 2024 Summer Sundays Beach Event Series Proposal - Tourism & Communications Director Frank Trigueros

Staff is seeking direction on whether to approve the summer series and themes.

Tourism and Communications Director Trigueros introduced the item.

Sara Liss gave a quick introduction of herself and her Friday Beach events. She continued to conduct a presentation proposing to the Board four Summer Sundays Beach Events and showcased other events she has conducted in Surfside.

Board Member Salzhauer shared how she is excited to have these types of events back in the Town. She asked if the event can be moved to 4 p.m. to 7 p.m. She asked if there will be need of extra lifeguards. She continued to ask if there could be information given out regarding the hazard of digging deep holes on the beach. She stated how if there is sunscreen given at the event, it needs to be coral reef safe. She shared how the community needs to have kosher and non-kosher food as well as bigger portions in the event.

Vice Chair Martinez stated how the events made have been executed nicely and are aligned with the uniqueness of Surfside. She agreed that there should be kosher and non-kosher food. She expressed her concerns regarding the Smart Water partners.

Ms. Liss stated how Smart Water will not be back at the beach events but would like to have them for the street events. She shared how the events have self-serving water stations.

Board Member Diaz-Leal stated the event should have sunscreen dispensers instead of the plastic bottles. She stated how the sponsors of the events could give out coupons for their products instead of giving the product away during the events. She

expressed how the 4 p.m. to 7 p.m. time works. She stated how she enjoys the beach events rather than street events.

Chair Gonzalez stated how she agrees regarding the 4 p.m. to 7 p.m. time for the events. She stated how she would like to have less events than the four events being proposed. She expressed how one of the proposals from the Board was making the beach events for residents and tourists due to the food access.

Board Member Diaz-Leal stated how the hotels should give out wristbands to the tourists who would like to attend the events and the residents could use their IDs. She stated how she would not like the events to be a free for all and be more exclusive.

Chair Gonzalez talked about the reservation process of the events.

Tourism and Communications Director Trigueros asked the Chair regarding the access of only residents in the events and if this suggestion is for the footprint of the event or the access of the food.

Chair Gonzalez stated how the events could be open for everyone, however, the access of the food should be for residents and tourists. She expressed how the food needs to be of better quality. She shared how the Board needs to have an organized calendar with the events. She also expressed how the Town could have less events, but with better quality food.

Board Member Salzhauer stated how the event should not have food due to being a short event. She shared how people would not like to be at the beach event if the beach is dirty. She stated how she is not in favor of the wristbands because it will become littler in the ocean, she suggested a stamp should be given to tourists instead.

Chair Gonzalez stated how she does not agree with the Town only doing this event on Sundays.

 Board Member Salzhauer stated how this is a Summer Sundays series events and maybe during the fall the Town could do a Fall Fridays series. She expressed how she would like to see all four events happen.

Commission Liaison Vice Mayor Paul shared how the summer events should not be limited due to the beach being public and should be open for everyone at the beach.

Board Member Salzhauer clarified the limitations would be for the food and giveaways.

Vice Mayor Paul expressed how people could scan QR codes and RSVP prior to the event.

Board Member Diaz-Leal stated how she does not agree with the QR code due to it not telling you who is at the event and how many people are attending. She expressed how at the time of giveaways, attendees need to show their ID to verify

they are Town residents or if they are tourists they can show their hotel reservation.

A conversation was held regarding the June date of the event.

Commission Liaison Vice Mayor Paul asked regarding the band for the event.

Sara Liss spoke regarding the band for the event they have had multiple times at different events. She stated how the playlist for the event will be pride-themed.

A conversation was held regarding the music for the pride theme event.

Board Member Salzhauer shared her concerns regarding the seating at the events.

Ms. Liss stated how different types of seatings are provided.

A motion was made by Board Member Salzhauer to approve all four Summer Sundays events with the 4 p.m. to 7 p.m. time change and for premium food and giveaways to be for residents and Surfside hotel guests only, seconded by Board Member Diaz-Leal. The motion carried with a 4-0 vote.

Board Member Diaz-Leal left the meeting at 7:32 p.m. Summer Sundays 2024 Series

7.C March 7 SURF FOOD FEST Event Recap - Tourism & Communications Director Frank Trigueros

To discuss the March 7 event and gauge interest for adding more SURF FOOD FEST events to the next fiscal year's budget.

Tourism and Communications Director Trigueros introduced the item.

Javier Valmana gave a recap of the Surf Food Fest Event. He stated this was the first time the Town hosted this kind of event. He share the event was \$16,000.

Chair Gonzalez asked if the Board could have a budget breakdown of the event.

Javier Valmana proceeded to give a breakdown of the event. He continued with the presentation.

Board Member Salzhauer stated how the event was great. She expressed how due to cost-production, the Town should not pay for promotion.

Tourism and Communications Director Trigueros stated how the Town did advertise through all of its channels, however, the price of the advertisement was part of Mr. Valmana's proposal but if desired, the Town can take on the whole promotion of the event.

Board Member Salzhauer suggested for residents to have some sort of coupon for food.

Mr. Valmana did a breakdown of the outreach of the advertising. He continued to give extra details on the breakdown of the budget. He proceeded to finish the presentation.

Chair Gonzalez expressed how she enjoyed the event.

Mr. Valmana stated how the cost of the event was greater than what the Town paid due to the vendors being paid to participate.

Board Member Salzhauer expressed how the event was very good and how the quality of the event was good as well. She shared how she would like the event to happen again, however, residents should be given a coupon to get items and costs reduced.

Mr. Valmana stated how he does have in mind a lot of enhancements to the events.

Chair Gonzalez stated how the vendor should bring a proposal for a future event.

Tourism and Communications Director Trigueros stated how for today's meeting it would be a recap of the event and next meeting they will be discussing the breakdown for the next fiscal year.

Chair Gonzalez stated how local businesses should participate in the events.

Mr. Valmana stated how he did reach out to local restaurants due to the event being a food festival.

The Board suggested for Mr. Valmana to comeback next meeting with a proposal.

A conversation was conducted regarding the ecofriendly items and the water stations.

7.D 96th Street Farmer's Market - Tourism & Communications Director Frank Triqueros

To discuss the relocated Farmer's Market and consider the possibility of expanding to Saturdays.

Tourism and Communications Director Trigueros introduced the item.

Javier Valmana continued to give a recap on the farmers market and the relocation of it. He stated how the farmers market has had great feedback.

Tourism and Communications Director Trigueros asked Mr. Valmana regarding the days of the farmers market for next season.

Mr. Valmana stated how there was consideration for the farmers market to be Saturdays during the next farmers market season in October.

Chair Gonzalez stated she had proposed for the market to be extended to

Saturdays.

A conversation was held regarding the seasons the farmer's market is open.

Chair Gonzalez asked Mr. Valmana to make sure that residents are able to participate in the farmer's market.

Mr. Valmana explained that due to the space, he is selective with who can be at the market. He expressed how a requirement to be in the market is for the items to be hand made.

Board Member Salzhauer stated that the quality of the market has gone down. She asked for vendors to be rotated and for vendors to stay until 3:30 p.m. She suggested for a specific booth that is rotated every weekend for residents who would like to be vendors.

Tourism and Communications Director Trigueros stated the former Tourist Board had voted to expand the farmer's market to Saturday's, but the former Town Manager did not agree due to logistics.

A conversation was conducted regarding the local resident booth at the farmer's market.

A motion was made by Board Member Salzhauer to extend the farmer's market to Saturdays, including a Surfside booth for local residents who would like to be vendors that match the genre of the market and is held one weekend a month, seconded by Vice Chair Martinez. The motion carried with a 3-0 vote, with Board Member Diaz-Leal was absent.

The Board conducted a break at 8:06 p.m. and resumed the meeting at 8:14 p.m.

7.E ACT Productions Street Art Festival Recap - Tourism & Communications Director Frank Trigueros

For the Board to discuss events recently produced by ACT Productions including the March 24 Street Art Festival.

Tourism and Communications Director Trigueros introduced the item.

ACT Productions gave a recap on the Street Art Festival, the mentalist show by Guy Bavli, and the Block Parties.

Chair Gonzalez open the floor to public comments.

The following individual from the public spoke:

Michelle Arambula shared how there has been a major decline in the quality of events.

Chair Gonzalez closed the floor to public comments.

Board Member Salzhauer agreed how the events have been declining and how the Town should bring old events back. She stated how the previous Board was not wise with the spending of the events budget. She agreed that some portions of the newer events have been good. She continued to give suggestions on events and its components.

Vice Chair Martinez shared how the Town is having too many events and how next fiscal year the Town should focus on more cohesive events.

Chair Gonzalez stated how some parts of the events were good and others were not. She shared how she enjoyed the Mentalist event, and the food was of good quality. She expressed how the Latin block party was enjoyable but the food was not as good.

Board Member Salzhauer shared she was at all the events except the Mentalist event and how some parts of the events were good and others were not. She stated how the art festival was a good idea and how the Board will not be greenlighting every single event.

ACT Productions expressed to the Board how they will bring back other ideas.

7.F Vendor Update, Beachside Events - Tourism & Communications Director Frank Trigueros

For the Board to discuss recent events by Beachside Events including Music on the Beach and Third Thursdays.

Tourism and Communications Director Trigueros introduced the item.

Alan Andai introduced himself briefly, gave a recap on the events his company has provided to the Town, and spoke about the events series he is doing in the Town.

Board Member Salzhauer stated how she has attended almost all the events provided by this vendor, however, she expressed how she would not like to see some events be held at the Town again. She expressed how the times of the events is not adequate. She also added how she would like to see the cost breakdown for the music on the beach event.

A conversation was held regarding the times of the event.

Board Member Salzhauer expressed how due to the price of the event, the event itself is not worth it and it should add different components.

Mr. Andai expressed how he is open to feedback and then he will discuss with Tourism and Communications Director Trigueros regarding any changes.

Board Member Salzhauer expressed how she would like to see the cost breakdown for the Third Thursday's events. She shared how every event does not have a consistent theme and how the food portions were too small.

Mr. Andai expressed how the system of the food has been changed. He stated how every event is customized to what the client might want.

A conversation was held regarding the food portions in the events, who will be allowed to receive food, and the attendees that will be expected.

Board Member Salzhauer expressed how she would like the event to be moved back to 95th street and make it a smaller event. She also shared how she would like to see more teenagers at these events and some components that could be added.

Vice Chair Martinez stated how there are too many events in the Town. She expressed how she enjoys the Third Thursday's events, but it should be in a smaller space. She suggested if during the next events the stamps could be implemented for residents and hotel guests/tourists.

Chair Gonzalez stated how the prices should be brought down due to what is actually being received as a service. She shared how the Third Thursday's are too expensive as well. She spoke on the small portions of the food.

A conversation was held amongst the Board Members regarding the system to give food at the events and the location of the event.

Mr. Andai expressed how the event was moved from 95th street due to the congestion and the location of a school.

Tourism and Communications Director Trigueros expressed to the Board how the logistics of the event were complicated from a safety point of view.

Board member Salzhauer asked if another street could be used.

Chair Gonzalez expressed how the events have been changing over time.

Mr. Andai spoke regarding the food being served at the events and other portions of the events.

Board Member Salzhauer expressed how some components could be switched up.

Tourism and Communications Director Trigueros asked regarding the implementation of food for the resident and hotel guests.

Board Member Salzhauer expressed how the Board does not want to do the Music on the Beach events. She communicated to Mr. Andai how the Third Thursday's events should be brought back to what they used to be. She continued to suggest different themes for the events.

Chair Gonzalez expressed how the Board will sit down and look at next year's budget and bring a proposal for events.

The Board agreed on hearing a proposal on the events at a later date.

7.G Holiday Lights FY 2024 - Tourism & Communications Director Frank Trigueros

Staff is seeking direction on whether to keep the existing decorated fronds as seen for the past two years, or to move forward with a different option.

Tourism and Communications Director Trigueros asked the Board regarding what the Board wants for the holiday lights, what budget would they like to set, and later on bring presentations from vendors.

A conversation was held regarding the permanent lighting in the downtown district and the upkeep of them.

Tourism and Communications Director Trigueros continued to give a presentation regarding the holiday lighting for previous versions of holiday lighting and its cost.

A conversation was held regarding the cost of the lighting.

Vice Chair Martinez expressed how she likes the Christmas lights at a more reasonable price.

Chair Gonzalez expressed how she would like to have a permanent solution to the lights where the Town can own them and store them.

Tourism and Communications Director Trigueros expressed how the permanent lights might raise a storage issue and a maintenance component that might have to be discussed by the Town Commission.

Board Member Salzhauer expressed how the lights purchased could be color changing and instead of lights it could be holograms.

Tourism and Communications Director Trigueros expressed to the Board how he will reach out to the vendors and find a permanent solution.

QT_2024 Town of Surfside Holiday Project (RGB Fronds). Fronds Rendering

7.H Additional Turtle Sculptures - Tourism & Communications Director Frank Trigueros

Staff is seeking direction on the design/decor of each turtle and placement location.

Tourism and Communications Director Trigueros introduced the Item. He continued to show the Board concept art for the turtles. He continued to express how one of the turtles was expected to be placed in the business district. He shared how the Town is looking to order three sculptures; however, the budget does not include the painting of the sculptures.

Board Member Salzhauer asked regarding the pricing of the turtles.

Tourism and Communications Director Trigueros stated the price was around \$16,000.

Chair Gonzalez asked regarding the material of the turtles.

Tourism and Communications Director Trigueros communicated the material of the turtles was fiberglass.

Board Member Salzhauer asked if the sculptures could be designed by the students at the Design and Architecture School of the Arts (DASH) and New World School of the Arts.

Vice Chair Martinez asked regarding the educational information on the turtles.

Tourism and Communications Director Trigueros expressed how at least one of the turtles could have some.

Chair Gonzalez expressed how the designs presented is not to her liking.

Vice Chair Martinez asked if new designs could be provided.

Tourism and Communications Director Trigueros expressed how the templates for the turtle designs can be provided to the schools.

Board Member Salzhauer stated how the project should be done by Miami-Dade Public Schools.

A conversation was held regarding the number of turtles the Town is getting.

Commission Liaison Vice Mayor Paul shared how some turtles have been damaged and she recommends getting more turtles.

The Board agreed on ordering two turtle sculptures, one to be designed by the schools DASH and New World School of the Arts.

A motion was made by Board Member Salzhauer to amend the purchase of two turtles and to have one of them designed by the students at DASH and the other by the students at New World School of the Arts; one turtle will be placed at the turtle walk and the other one at the street end of 92nd street, seconded by Vice Chair Martinez. The motion carried with a 3-0 vote, with Board Member Diaz-Leal was absent.

Turtle Sculpture Student Designs from 2022

7.I Surfside, Florida T-Shirt - Tourism & Communications Director Frank Trigueros

Staff is seeking direction on whether to continue with the T-shirt sales or if the Board would like to utilize the shirts as a giveaway item at upcoming events.

Tourism and Communications Director Trigueros introduced the Item. He asked the Board regarding the selling of the t-shirts or if the Board would like to use them as a giveaway item. He asked if the Board would like to use the t-shirts for the pride Summer Sunday event with special stamping.

Chair Gonzalez shared how many residents liked the design of the t-shirts. She suggested for the t-shirts to be given away to the residents.

Board Member Salzhauer asked questions regarding the price of the t-shirts and the design process.

Vice Chair Martinez suggested for the t-shirts to be sold at the hotel.

Board Member Salzhauer suggested for the t-shirts to be given away. She agreed with the idea of giving the t-shirts away during the pride event with the stamping.

Chair Gonzalez disagreed with giving all t-shirts away.

Commission Liaison Vice Mayor Paul suggested one can be given away per person and additional ones can be purchased and non-residents would have to purchase the t-shirts.

Board Member Salzhauer asked if two t-shirts can be given per family and any other additional can be sold.

The Board agreed on giving away two t-shirts per family and any other additional t-shirt would have to be purchased.

Tourist Board Shirt

8. Board Member Comments

Board Member Salzhauer stated how the meeting was long due to the new Board setting a new tone.

Chair Gonzalez expressed how the Board did not conduct a lot of decisions tonight, mostly comments.

Vice Chair Martinez shared how she is looking forward to proposing new events.

A conversation was held regarding the museum program.

9. Next Meeting

Deputy Town Clerk Guevara advised the Board Members of the next meeting on June 3, 2024 at 5:30 p.m.

Board Member Salzhauer asked if one meeting could be skipped.

Chair Gonzalez expressed if the Board skips one month, the following month's agenda will be very heavy.

The Board had a conversation regarding skipping the July meeting due to lack of quorum.

A motion was made by Board Member Salzhauer to cancel the July Tourist Board meeting due to lack of quorum, seconded by Vice Chair Martinez. The motion carried with a 3-0 vote with Board Member Diaz-Leal was absent.

10. Adjournment

There being no further business to discuss before the Board, a motion was made by Vice Chair Martinez to adjourn the meeting at 9:50 p.m., seconded by Board Member Salzhauer. The motion carried with a 3-0 vote with Board Member Diaz-Leal was absent.

Accepted this 3rd day of Jone ______, 2024.

Diana Gonzalez, Chair

Attest:

Senesis Guevara Deputy Town Clerk